

## Vernham Dean Gillum's Church of England Primary School

Vernham Dean Andover Hampshire SP11 0JY

Telephone: 01264 737241

**Headteacher: Miss K Thompson** 

Thursday, 15 December 2016

**Dear Families** 

As Christmas fast approaches, I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you for your support over my first official term as substantive Headteacher. Our school is a wonderful happy environment which is truly supported by parents and grandparents. The team here feel that this school is a very special school with wonderful children who make us smile and fill our hearts with joy on a daily basis. I am enormously proud to be the Headteacher here and have such a wonderful team.

Over the term I have shared many magical moments with the children and I thought I would share with you a few of the things they have said that have made me smile.

God must love us because we are a happy school

The Government are cooking us Christmas dinner (meaning the Governors)

I would love to sit by a pool with you Miss Thompson and have a drink and a chat, just like my mummy does when she goes to work

Miss Thompson you are very lucky to be our Headteacher because we are lovely children

On behalf of staff and Governors, I wish you all a very happy and peaceful Christmas.

Katy Thompson

Headteacher

Heavenly Father

Help us in remembering the birth of Jesus that we may share in the song of angels,

The gladness of the shepherds and the worship of the wise men.

Let us close the door of hate and open the door of love.

Let kindness come with every gift we give.

Teach us to be merry with clear hearts.

May Christmas morning make us happy to be with our families.

May we remember all less fortunate than ourselves in this season of giving.

Amen

